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April 30, 2025  

 VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Shafi Mohammed 

Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 

California Natural Resources Agency 

715 P Street, 20th Floor 

Sacramento, CA  95814 

 

Re:  PG&E’s 2024 Annual Report on Compliance, Revision 1 (2024 EC ARC R1) for 

the 2023-2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP) (Docket #: 2024-EC_ARC) 

 

Dear Mr. Mohammed: 

In an effort to provide accurate data in accordance with the Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety’s 

(Energy Safety) Compliance Guidelines, we are providing the following updates to our 2024 Annual 

Report on Compliance (ARC). After the submission of our ARC on April 1, 2025, we continued to 

review and work with the data and determined that the following updates were needed. 

• In Section II d and Excel Target Table 3 R1, we updated the final attainment values for targets 

VM-14 and PS-06. 

o For target VM-14 (Transmission Second Patrol), we found the final attainment value 

should be increased by 1.5 miles. The number in our ARC erroneously included the 

wrong final attainment value from a different workplan analysis file. Thus, the final value 

should be updated from 5,697.6 to 5,699.1. This has been corrected in attachment Table 3 

R1, column G (2024 Final Attainment) and I (Summary of EC's Assessment including 

list of evidence), Row 35. This change does not impact our ability to meet our 2024 target 

for this WMP commitment. 

o For target PS-06 (Provide Portable Batteries), we found that the vendor summation files 

inadvertently counted some accessories as portable batteries. We have now corrected this, 

and the final value of portable batteries has decreased by 10 units, from 4,357 to 4,347. 

This has been corrected in attachment Table 3 R1, column G (2024 Final Attainment) and 

I (Summary of EC's Assessment including list of evidence), Row 21. This change does 

not impact our ability to meet our 2024 target for this WMP commitment. 

We appreciate Energy Safety’s consideration of this revision to our 2024 ARC. Please do not hesitate to 

reach out should you have any questions or concerns.  

Sincerely, 

 _______/S/_________  

Jay Leyno 

Director, Wildfire Mitigation PMO 


